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INFORMATION FOR OUR EXCHANGE PARTNERS 

 As we expect ERASMUS+ students from all over Europe, we would like 

to inform you about our university’s precautions and measures regarding the 

COVID-19 pandemic. Below you can find answers to some of the most 

frequently asked questions and concerns. 

 

SITUATION FOR NEW INCOMING ERASMUS+ STUDENTS 

 

Current situation 

 At present, we still expect our exchange programme to go ahead as it has 

been planned. Please be advised, however, that teaching activities, including 

preparatory language classes, are suspended and libraries are closed until 25 

March 2020 (for now). Uniwersytet Papieski Jana Pawła II w Krakowie bases its 

measures on the recommendations of the Information of the Chief Sanitary 

Inspector for tertiary education institutions regarding the potential risk of 

coronavirus infection. The city of Krakow has issued a decree prohibiting 

gatherings of more than 50 people. People are advised to stay home and limit 

contact to others as much as possible. So far, there have been three confirmed 

cases in the whole city. 

 

Preparations before arrival 

 Students should take note of entry and exit regulations for Poland and 

their home countries. For questions concerning courses and alternative teaching 

activities, students should contact their departmental coordinators. A list with 

the contact information of all coordinators is attached. 

 Please also note that our office is closed for the public, although we are 

still available via e-mail and phone. Students who wish to cancel their mobility 

must do so by March 30rd 2020, via e-mail to erasmus@upjp2.edu.pl 
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 Students from high-risk areas or students who travel through high-risk 

areas should take precautions and self-isolate for two weeks upon arrival in 

Krakow. We will provide all incoming exchange students with relevant 

information regarding university actions. To keep students up to date, we 

recommend that they: 

 

- or check their e-mails regularly or visit the this website 

      https://go-poland.pl/coronavirus 

- or check their national health ministry as well as the Government of 

Poland: www.gov.pl/web/coronavirus frequently for recommendations 

and updates. 

 

INFORMATION FOR ERASMUS+ MOBILITIES IN THE WINTER TERM 2020 

 

 We accept nominations for the winter term 2020 as usual. Deadline for 

nominations is June 15th, via e-mail to erasmus@upjp2.edu.pl 

 

 If you are in a position to nominate students and have questions and 

concerns not addressed herein, please don’t hesitate to contact us via 

  

urszula.kubiczek@upjp2.edu.pl, phone no: + 48 519 323 350  

tomasz.kniaz@upjp2.edu.pl,  phone no: + 48 519 323 346  

 

 Students themselves may contact our office via erasmus@upjp2.edu.pl or 

00 48 12 428 60 36. 

 

Rev. Prof. Józef Stala  

 

Vice-Rector for Scientific Potential and International Cooperation of the 

Pontifical University of John Paul II in Krakow 

Updated 17.03.2020, 15:00pm (GMT+1) 
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